June 30, 2021 meeting of the Monroe County Highway Committee


Meeting called to order at 9:00 a.m. by Chairperson David Pierce.

Members present: David Pierce, Alan McCoy, Remy Gomez and Nodji VanWychen.
Members absent: Wally Habhegger
Others present:  Office Manager – Becky Pitel, Highway Commissioner - David Ohnstad, County Board Chairperson-Cedric Schnitzler, and Program Manager – Tyson Langrehr.
1.  Facilities Site Assessment Proposals (Discussion & Decision)

Highway Commissioner David Ohnstad stated that we received 2 bids for the site assessment proposal.  Mr. Ohnstad went over the bid specifications.  There is only a $1,200 difference between the two bids.  Both bid proposals have provided references and projects completed.  Ohnstad feels that looking at the proposal strategies would be more productive.  He evaluated the description of the deliverables and what we are going to get out of the project.  He reminded the committee that the initiative is to find a spot for the fuel station, so we can budget the fuel station installation into next year’s budget.  The bid proposal from Jewell & Associates has a traffic study on site, where the bid proposal from Barrientos wants to take the traffic study from the County’s GIS site.  Jewell & Associates has a survey technician, staff engineer and an architect.  Barrientos is all architects.  Discussion arose about the borings that were done when the site was evaluated for the Justice Center.  Ohnstad clarified that the site has been restructured since then and the borings would have changed now.  Remy Gomez mentioned that he had chatted with both companies at the Highway Conference and feels they could both do a nice job.  Nodji VanWychen acknowledges that we have a great deal of experience and rapport with Jewell & Associates.  Al McCoy agrees with Ms. VanWychen.  Program Manager Tyson Langrehr stated that the lump sum for Barrientos is $17,280.  However, if you add up their line items it comes to $22,650.  Langrehr also fees that Jewell & Associates will do a good job for the site and we may possibly use Barrientos for the building.  Motion made by Nodji VanWychen to accept the bid proposal from Jewell & Associates for the site assessment, seconded by Alan McCoy.  All ayes, motion carried.
2.  CTH Z & CTH M Bridge Bids (Discussion)

Highway Commissioner David Ohnstad stated that both project bids are below the estimates we had, so he has issued an award to Larsen Construction for both the CTH Z and CTH M Bridge.  Both bridges are going to be built by the end of October.  Ohnstad also mentioned that the call for projects for the 2022-2027 cycle is coming.  There are two bridges on CTH N south of Clifton, one bridge on CTH Z in the Town of Wellington and a narrow bridge on CTH A, as well as three town bridges that have been identified for this cycle.
Motion to adjourn at 9:31 a.m. by Nodji VanWychen, seconded by Remy Gomez.  All ayes, motion carried.
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